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District Members
    Just days before the Fourth of July weekend, more than a dozen cabin lights were twinkling on the water as we gazed across our campfire on the Eastern Shore.  

     So, the best part of summer is in front of us, though the days are already getting shorter.

     We’ve reached the time of year when boats pulling water skis and tubes outnumber the fishing boats.

     So far this season, the weather has been hospitable. We hope it continues.

Commissioners’ Meeting Notes

· Discussed update and re-application for August for DNR Lake Study Grant. (See web page & “From the Chair”)

· Noted lake temps are 4 degrees cooler than last year in late June.

· Noted that Schmidt’s Landscaping, Iola, WI, is “standing in the wings”, if weed cutting is needed. We have the necessary funds!

· Voted to continue the web page funding.

· Tax levy approx. $7,000.

· Maintained “cushion” from last tax levy for grant expenses.
· Arranged for speaker at annual meeting.

· Prepared 2006-’07 budget proposal for annual meeting.

· Discussed “gender specific” language changes in by-laws to make them inclusive.

· Discussed “slot limits” for fishing on Horsehead Lake.

Our new web site

 There have been 704 “hits” on our web site since it debuted in January. When you get time, check it out; the site is updated regularly with new information about all sorts of things affecting the lake.

Donations Welcomed
       If you like the new web site and want to help defray the costs ($8/month web

host fees), you might

consider making a donation to the web page fund. 

Curly-Leaf Pond Weed

    It’s the only invasive Horsehead Lake has, so be on the lookout for it. It will show up this time of year in your swimming area. Carefully pull it out by the roots and dispose on land. You can recognize it by the curly (wavy) leaves. You can also see the small “turions” in the shallows. They are somewhat sharp and shaped like a small pine cone.

Eurasian Water Milfoil

     This is mean stuff!  If it gets out of control, it can form a “mat” that some describe as being thick enough to walk on. It chokes out native plants and wreaks havoc with fish populations, not to mention enjoyment of lakes. Horsehead Lake, so far, is free of this mean weed, but we must be vigilant. Urge your neighbors to be on the alert for it and REPORT ANY DISCOVERIES to a commissioner. 

     If you have had your boat in an infected lake, BE SURE TO WASH IT WITH SOAP & WATER before re-launching in Horsehead Lake. We must keep this invasive weed out of our lake! 
Weed Cutting

     Our DNR permit has already been approved, and if the weeds are bad enough, cutting will be done during the 3rd week in July. Watch the web page for more info.

Slot Limits

     Lake Districts and Associations can introduce regulations that would limit the number and size of fish taken from a lake, but the process is lengthy. 

     For example, we could allow 5 fish a day per person; 4 of those could be between 22” and 32” with one over 32” at the discretion of the angler. According to Mike Vogelsang, DNR fish biologist, limits would thin out the smaller fish, allow for more large fish, and help ensure a continuing supply.

      Some District members have a concern that too many Northerns are being caught, especially during the ice-fishing season, which may be depleting our fish population.

      We would need a volunteer to pursue this, possibly with an ad hoc committee. If you are interested in following up on this process, contact Dennis Batchelet.

Muskies in our lake?

     There have been a few rumors that Horsehead Lake has Muskies. 

      When we cut weeds last summer, a few photos were taken of small fish with Muskie markings. Also, as many as 5 – 12” fish with Muskie markings have been caught this year, giving rise to speculation about the presence of the big trophy fish.

     Mike Vogelsang, DNR fish biologist, recently explained that Northerns and Muskies have the same markings until they are about 1-½ years old. Even Pickerel have very similar markings as Northerns and Muskies. He did say that he has seen 4’ Muskies leap from a stream or lake into another lake and clear a 4’ barrier. He said, it might have been possible for fish coming up Horsehead Creek from the Wisconsin River to have made the leap over our dam at high water time. However, he said that was extremely unlikely.

     One fact worth noting is that Muskies and Northerns do not exist together long in lakes; when one species gains the upper hand, it almost always stays that way.

     So, the speculation continues.

Annual Meeting Speaker

     Jean Hansen from the Oneida County Land & Conservation Department will present “Aquatic Invasive Species, Laws, and Grants”. 

Next Annual Meeting Date

Saturday, August 5th,

2006 9:00 A.M.

Sloan Community Center

See you there.
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From the Chair

By Dennis Batchelet

   We are looking forward to re-submitting our DNR lake study grant in August. Tim Hoyman of Onterra Aquatic Biologists is putting the final touches on our updated proposal. 

     After speaking to Kevin Gauthier, DNR lake grants specialist, we have confidence that our new proposal will meet the criteria for funding this time around. If approved, our lake study will begin when the ice clears in 2007. 

     The commissioners will be presenting a proposal to amend our by-laws at our annual meeting.

     The by-laws haven’t been updated since 1982 and contain many references to “chairman”, and also pronouns like “he”, “his”. They imply that only men can make a meaningful contribution to our Lake District. We need to correct this oversight.

     Your commissioners are working to make our annual meeting concise, informative, and well organized. We’d like to see you there. Mark it on your calendar.

Did you know?

Raccoons are related to bears, genetically.

Meeting Minutes

Minutes are available by request to Linda Houghton-Bowen, our secretary, or on

our web site.

Let’s be safe out there.

Sincerely,

Dennis Batchelet,

Beverly Fagan,

Linda Houghton-Bowen.

Tom Rudolph

Gary Sowatzka
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